

For Information Only

Downtown Streetlight Partnership

Presented To:	Operations Committee
Presented:	Tuesday, Apr 02, 2013
Report Date	Wednesday, Mar 06, 2013
Type:	Correspondence for Information Only

Recommendation

For Information Only

Background

As part of the 2013 Roads Capital Budget the Downtown BIA Streetlight Improvements project was approved with a budget of \$700,000. The City had filed an application for funding of \$233,333 through the Community Infrastructure Improvement Fund (CIIF) with the remaining funding from the Sudbury Downtown Business Improvement Area (BIA) Association in the amount of \$233,333 and the City's share of \$233,334.

Unfortunately, the City was not successful in securing funding through the CIIF program.

The Downtown BIA Streetlight Improvements project consists of replacing old HPS streetlights with new decorative LED streetlights. This program is supported in the Downtown Master Plan. It also results in energy efficient lighting and reduced maintenance.

Signed By

Report Prepared By

David Shelsted Director of Roads & Transportation Services Digitally Signed Mar 6, 13

Division Review

David Shelsted
Director of Roads & Transportation
Services

Digitally Signed Mar 6, 13

Recommended by the Department

Tony Cecutti

General Manager of Infrastructure Services

Digitally Signed Mar 6, 13

Recommended by the C.A.O.

Doug Nadorozny Chief Administrative Officer Digitally Signed Mar 6, 13

The Downtown BIA has indicated that they are still willing to partner with the City, on a 50/50 cost share basis, to continue the Downtown BIA Streetlight Improvement project.

The project will have a budget of \$466,667, and will continue as funding from the Downtown BIA is made available. The location of the improvements will be made through a joint decision of the City and the Downtown BIA.